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FMC User group Meeting Minutes –18th February 2020 – 3:00 PM (GMT)
Attendees: 
	Tom Bertenshaw
	TB
	GKN Aerospace

	David Lines
	DL
	University of Strathclyde

	Romain Michalec
	RM
	University of Strathclyde

	Andrew Ouellette
	AO
	Uni of Windsor

	Benoit Lepage
	BL
	Olympus NDT

	Casper Wassink
	CW
	Eddyfi

	Chris Udell
	CU
	Proceq

	Cyril Thibault
	CT
	AOS

	David Reilly
	DR
	Zetec

	Ewen Carcreff
	EC
	TPAC

	Joe Buckley
	JB
	PEAK NDT / X-level NDT

	Paul Wilcox
	PW
	University of Bristol

	Prashanth Kumar Chinta
	PKC
	GE

	Robert Sampson
	RS
	TWI

	Mark Sutcliffe 
	MS
	TWI


Agenda:

· Common File format update

· AOB
Notes Transcript

MFMC common file format

TB mentioned he was putting together a presentation for an IMechE seminar. This presentation summarizes the motivations for putting together a common file format, the obstacles that have to be overcome, and the work done to date. This presentation will be put up on the BINDT FMC user group site.
RM and DL at the University of Strathclyde were given the opportunity to present some of the work that they had done on creating code to convert their Strathclyde native data file format to the MFMC file format. So far they have managed to identify the parameters in the probe information and created the functions to translate these. The next part was to translate the focal laws in the FSTRM format. They expressed a need for recording a timestamp for each frame, and asked whether this could be included into the Common File Format. Other plans included:

1) develop a validator (for adherence to the MFMC file format)

2) Create an implementation in C or C++ with Python bindings

RS at TWI also described the work they had done to create code to both read and write to the common file format. They described the evidence to show as far as they could to prove this. This included:
1) Matching a single a scan signal that had been translated into the common file format 
2) Opening this translated single with the Matlab tools that were provided by Paul Wilcox (from the Github website), and 

3) Opening the A-scan signal from the TWI “Crystal” software and comparing this to the translated signal.
A number of changes were proposed to the structure to the common file format. Some of these included parameters for angled wedge inspection (over welds). They also wished to include TFM data within the file format. Several people expressed views that this was out of scope for FMC file format, although this is something that could be looked at in the future, perhaps for a TFM file format.
PW will look at the proposed changes to see how they can be incorporated into the MFMC file format specification.
AOB
The next meeting date will be available in due course. 

